
 
 

ATA Annual Membership Meeting 
October 23, 2007 

Ken Edwards Center 

 
• Call to Order – Liz-Bar-El, ATA  

 
Meeting called to order at 12:10 p.m. 

  102 members in attendance 
 Introduction of Board 

 
• Treasurer’s Report 
 

Benjamin Steers provided membership with overview of ATA finances. 
(Melodi Pearson, Treasurer not able to attend meeting) 
 

• Coalition/PAC Update 
 

Bill Zein presented update on umbrella agreement negotiations 
Ruth Firestone presented update on Coalition benefit Trust 
 

• 2008 Board Elections 
 
Liz Bar-El thanked members of elections committee for their service. 
Elections Committee board members included: 
Rebecca Sprigg, Chairperson 
Myriam Cardenas, Vice Chair 
Karl Bruskotter, Member 
Michelle Glickert, Member 
Janet Hand, Member 
Betsy Kollgaard, Member 
 

• Update Report on “Succession Planning” 
 

Benjamin Steers updated members on proposals being worked on by the  
Succession Planning committee. 
 

• Conclusion of ATA Contract Negotiations and Review of Contract 
Provisions 

 



Liz Bar El presented terms of new contract, explaining new provisions and 
enhanced benefits. 

• Question & Answer 
 
Discussion was held regarding concerns related to deductions for the new 2.7 
@ 55 retirement formula. Some were of the opinion that more was being 
deducted than was being paid out by the City.  

 


